

# Eye on the World

## April 2, 2022

This compilation of material for “Eye on the World” is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigandy.com for the weekend of April 2, 2022.

**Compiled by Dave Havar**

**Luke 21:34-36**—“But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man” (Weymouth New Testament).



“Eye on the World” comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

---

### **World governance**

■ An article by Simon Kent titled “Klaus Schwab Tells Global Leaders to Collaborate for World Governance” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on March 31, 2022.

### **Four major Biden gaffes in a row**

■ An article by Guy Benson titled “Biden Blunders: POTUS Stumbles Into Four Major Gaffes in Three Days During High-Stakes Overseas Trip” was posted at [townhall.com](https://www.townhall.com) on March 28, 2022. (The gaffes were contradicting the value of sanctions, chemical weapons, sending troops to Ukraine and toppling Putin.)

■ An article by Andrea Widburg titled “Biden Denies Saying Every Bad, Stupid, Scary Thing He Said Last Week” was posted at [americanthinker.com](https://www.americanthinker.com) on March 29, 2022.

### **Gaffe #1—contradicting the value of sanctions**

■ An article by Geoff Earle and Emily Goodin titled “‘You’re Playing a Game With Me’: Biden Says Sanctions Were Never Meant to Deter ‘Brute’ Putin

[After Kamala Harris and Others Regularly Called Sanctions a Deterrence] . . .  
" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 24, 2022.

■ An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Biden, Annoyed: 'Sanctions Never Deter, You Keep Talking About That'; So Did the White House Repeatedly" was posted at cnsnews.com on March 25, 2022.

### **Gaffe #2—claiming chemical weapons in kind**

■ An article by Brooke Singman titled "U.S. Response to Russian Chemical Weapons Would Be 'In Kind': Biden" was posted at foxnews.com on March 24, 2022.

■ An article by Brooke Singman titled "Sullivan Clarifies Biden 'In Kind' Comment, Says U.S. Has 'No Intention' of Using Chemical Weapons" was posted at foxnews.com on March 25, 2022.

### **Gaffe #3—telling troops they were going to Ukraine**

■ A video and an article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Watch: Biden Appears to Tell U.S. Troops They Are Going to Ukraine" was posted at dailywire.com on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by Geoff Earle titled "White House Is Forced to Make Correction After Biden Suggested U.S. Troops Would Be Sent Into Ukraine and Had Already Been There In Speech Slip-Up to Paratroopers in Poland" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 25, 2022.

### **Gaffe #4—saying Putin should not remain in power**

■ An article by Keith Griffith and Geoff Earle and Emily Goodin titled "Biden Is Slammed for His 'Unscripted' Declaration That Putin 'Cannot Remain in Power': Experts Fear 'Off-the-Cuff' Remark Will Escalate Tensions" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Andrew Stuttaford titled "Careless Talk Costs Lives: Biden's Gift to Putin" was posted at nationalreview.com on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "Ukrainian Parliamentarian Said Biden's Speech Doesn't Reassure Ukrainians: 'The Bombs Are Exploding in Kyiv and Kharkiv, Not in Warsaw'" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Sarah Al-Arshani titled "Experts Say Biden's Comment About Putin Must Go, Could Allow Him to Be Unrestrained" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled "Obama's CIA Director [Michael Morell]: Biden's Remark 'Strengthens Putin at Home,' Makes It Hard for Opposition to Form" was posted at dailywire.com on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by Sabrina Siddiqui and Tarini Parti titled "Biden's Remark on Putin Stirs Anxiety Among Western Allies" was posted at wsj.com on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "'We Should Not Escalate': French President [Emmanuel Macron] Complains After Biden Calls Putin a 'Butcher'" was posted at dailywire.com on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by Amanda Prestigiaco titled “Chatter of 25th Amendment Erupts After Biden Ramps Up Escalation Talk on Russia, White House Bats Cleanup” was posted at dailywire.com on March 27, 2022.

### **Another surprising Biden comment—nuclear weapons**

■ An article by Keith Griffith titled “Biden Refuses to Rule Out First-Strike Use of U.S. Nuclear Weapons Under ‘Extreme Circumstances’ in Dramatic Reversal of His Campaign Vow After Putin’s Invasion of Ukraine” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 26, 2022.

### **Another surprising Biden comment—training troops in Poland**

■ An article by Alexander Ward and Paul McLeary titled “U.S. Training Ukrainian Troops in Poland, Biden Seems to Reveal” was posted at politico.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Ian Hanchett titled “[Ted] Cruz: Biden’s Either Wrong When He Says We’re Training Ukrainian Troops or He Revealed Classified Information” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 28, 2022.

### **Some people praised Biden’s speech in Poland**

■ An article by Caleb Howe titled “Reporters and Pundits Rave [That] Biden’s Warsaw Speech [Was] a ‘Tear Down This Wall’ Moment—Before White House Walkback [About Putin Needing to Go]” was posted at mediaite.com on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Hanna Panreck titled “Former CBS News Reporter [Mark Knoller] Slammed for Saying Biden’s Speech in Poland Topped Reagan’s ‘Tear Down That Wall’ ” was posted at foxnews.com on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by Paul Bois titled “Neocon Bill Kristol Torched for Comparing Biden’s Putin Gaffe to Reagan’s ‘Tear Down This Wall’ Speech” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 27, 2022.

### **Putin wants to end war on May 9**

■ An article by Jack Buckby titled “Russia Wants to End War in Ukraine by May 9 [Widely Celebrated in Russia as the Day of Victory Over Nazi Germany]” was posted at 19fortyfive.com on March 24, 2022.

■ Looking back to May 2017, an article by Damien Sharkov titled “Victory Day: Why Is May 9 Commemoration So Important to Russia? [Widely Celebrated in Russia as the Day of Victory Over Nazi Germany]” was posted at newsweek.com on May 9, 2017.

### **Putin adjusting strategy?**

■ An article by Chris Jewers titled “Vladimir Putin on the Run? Russia Says It Will Scale Back Its Ukraine Invasion to Focus on ‘Liberating’ the Eastern Donbas Region ‘And Save Face’ After Losing 20 Battalions—But Western Intelligence Warns It Could All Be Part of a Trap” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by David Averre titled “Russian Rocket Attacks Target Ukraine Oil and Petrol Depots in Lutsk, Kharkiv and Kyiv as Putin Tries to Starve the Defending Forces of Fuel in Ruthless Bombardment” was posted at [daily-mail.co.uk](http://daily-mail.co.uk) on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by Jack Newman titled “Putin’s Troops on the Run: Ukraine Retakes Irpin Town Near Kyiv in Latest Blow to Russian Army ‘Which Has Now Seen 17,000 Soldiers Killed’ ” was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](http://dailymail.co.uk) on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Nikki Schwab titled “ ‘Nobody Should Be Fooled by Russia’s Announcements’: White House and Pentagon Says Putin Is Bluffing With Claims He Is Withdrawing From Kyiv and It Should Be Seen as a ‘Repositioning’ ” was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](http://dailymail.co.uk) on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Tony Diver titled “ ‘Don’t Underestimate Putin and His Army—They’re Still an Incredible Adversary’ ” was posted at [telegraph.co.uk](http://telegraph.co.uk) on March 30, 2022.

### **Did Ukraine shoot missile into Russia?**

■ An article by Evan Simko-Bednarski titled “Ukraine Appears to Strike Back for First Time With Missile Hit on Russian Military Camp” was posted at [nypost.com](http://nypost.com) on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Niamh Cavanagh titled “Moscow Accuses Ukraine of Conducting Airstrike Inside Russia” was posted at [yahoo.com](http://yahoo.com) on April 1, 2022.

### **Media has been covering up Biden connection to Ukraine**

■ An article by Natalie Winters titled “Exclusive: Hunter Biden Bio Firm Partnered With Ukrainian Researchers ‘Isolating Deadly Pathogens’ Using Funds From Obama’s Defense Department” was posted at [thenationalpulse.com](http://thenationalpulse.com) on March 24, 2022.

■ An article by Josh Boswell titled “Hunter Biden Did Help Secure Millions in Funding for U.S. Contractor in Ukraine Specializing in Deadly Pathogen Research, Laptop Emails Reveal—Raising More Questions About the Disgraced Son of Then Vice President” was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](http://dailymail.co.uk) on March 25, 2022.

### **Russian war reveals high number of Oligarchs**

■ An article by Sam Tabahr titled “Russian Oligarch Herman Gref, Key Putin Advisor and CEO of Russia’s Largest Bank, Has Been Added to U.S. Sanctions List” was posted at [businessinsider.com](http://businessinsider.com) on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Justin Scheck, Betsy McKay and Rob Barry titled “The U.S. Sanctions a Russian Oligarch [Alisher Usmanov]—but Exempts His Companies” was posted at [wsj.com](http://wsj.com) on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by Hannah Towey titled “The U.S. Reportedly Watered Down Sanctions Against a Key Russian Oligarch [Alisher Usmanov] Out of Fear That Disrupting His Business Empire [Hundreds of Businesses] Could Hurt the Global Economy” was posted at [businessinsider.com](http://businessinsider.com) on March 31, 2022.

## Comments about NATO

- An article by Justin Spike titled "Hungary's [Prime Minister Viktor] Orban Criticized for 'Neutrality' in Ukraine War" was posted at apnews.com on March 26, 2022.
- An article by Rachael Bunyan titled " 'Is NATO Being Run by Russia?' Angry President Zelensky Calls on West to Have '1% of the Courage' of His Soldiers as He Begs for More Tanks, Planes and Missiles—and Accuses NATO Nations of Being 'Intimidated' by Moscow" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2022.
- An article by Breitbart London titled "Russia Feels 'Duped' and 'Cornered' by Expanding NATO, Says Sympathetic China" was posted at Breitbart.com on March 28, 2022.
- An article by Elliot Smith titled "Poland's Economy Is Standing Strong for Now, but the Ukraine War Casts a 'Dark Cloud' " was posted at CNBC.com on March 28, 2022.
- An article by Laurence Dollimore titled "Two Russian Fighter Jets That Violated Swedish Airspace Earlier This Month 'Were Equipped With Nukes With the Aim of Scaring Stockholm' After Putin Had Threatened Military Action If Sweden or Finland Joined NATO" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 30, 2022.

## Negotiations—real or propaganda?

- An article by Yaroslav Trofimov and Max Colchester titled "Roman Abramovich and Ukraine Peace Negotiators Suffer Suspected Poisoning" was posted at WSJ.com on March 28, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled " 'Positive Signals Don't Silence Russian Bombs': Zelensky Says Moscow Needs to Match Words With Actions as Missiles Continue to Target Ukraine Despite Talk of Putin Withdrawing Troops" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 29, 2022.

## Comments about Ukraine

- An article by Ben Gilbert titled "Ukraine Is Using Facial Recognition Tech to Identify Dead Russian Soldiers and Inform Their Families" was posted at BusinessInsider.com on March 24, 2022.
- An article titled "Zelensky Calls on Energy-Rich Countries to Increase Output" was posted at TheHill.com on March 26, 2022.
- An article by Thomas D. Williams titled "Ukrainian Archbishop [Sviatoslav Shevchuk]: Vladimir Putin Replicates the Crimes of Joseph Stalin" was posted at Breitbart.com on March 29, 2022.

## Comments about Russia

- An article by Ravi Buddhavarapu titled "An Indian Rupee-Ruble Trade Arrangement With Russia May Be Ready in a Week" was posted at CNBC.com on March 23, 2022.
- An article titled "Koch Industries [Guardian Industries Has Two Glass Factories That Employ 600 People in Russia] Defends Decision to Continue Business in Russia" was posted at TheHill.com on March 24, 2022.

- An article by Ana Campoy and Amanda Shendruk titled "Sanctioning Russia Created a Financial World War" was posted at qz.com on March 28, 2022.
- An article by Deborah Netburn titled "A Spiritual Defense of the War in Ukraine? Putin's Patriarch [Kirill] Is Trying" was posted at latimes.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Huileng Tan titled "Emirates Say It Will Continue Flying to Russia as Long as the Dubai Government Tells It To, Weeks After Major Airlines Suspended Operations to the Country" was posted at businessinsider.com on March 30, 2022.
- An article by Lauren Lewis titled "Putin Threatens to Turn Off Europe's Gas Supplies Tomorrow If Countries Refuse to Pay in Roubles, Saying 'We Get Nothing Free of Charge and We Are Not Going to Engage in Charity Either' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 31, 2022.

### **Comments about China**

- An article titled "Ukrainians Take on 'Wall of Propaganda' on Chinese Social Media" was posted at scmp.com (South China Morning Post) on March 27, 2022.
- An article by Ryan General titled "China Continues Militarization of Artificial Islands in South China Sea as World Focuses on Russia" was posted at nextshark.com on March 28, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Unwise, Irresponsible for Biden to Take Personal Grievances Toward Putin to National Level" was posted at globaltimes.cn on March 28, 2022.
- An article by Cui Fandi titled "NBA Games Return to China's State Broadcaster After 17 Months' Absence" was posted at globaltimes.cn on March 30, 2022.

### **Comments about Israel**

- A Reuters article by Humeyra Pamuk titled "Israel-Arab Summit Convenes [With Arab Diplomats From Bahrain, Morocco and United Arab Emirates], Blinken Seeks to Reassure Allies on Iran" on reuters.com on March 27, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Israeli PM, After Third Deadly Terror Attack in a Week: 'They Will Not Break Us' " was posted at cnsnews.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Anna Ahronheim and Tovah Lazaroff titled "Israel on High Security, Military Alert After Week of Terror Attacks" was posted at jpost.com on March 30, 2022.
- An article by Herb Keinon titled "Jews Dreading Ramadan Amid Surge of Violence" was posted at jpost.com on March 30, 2022.

### **Comments about Iran**

- An article by Simon Watkins titled "Saudi-Kuwait Plans to Develop Huge Gas Field Challenged by Iran [Saying It Partly Owns the Field]" was posted at fxempire.com on March 29, 2022.

## Comments about Saudi Arabia

- An article by Samantha Subramanian titled “Why It Matters If Saudi Arabia Sells Oil in Chinese Yuan Instead of U.S. Dollars” was posted at qz.com on March 17, 2022.
- An article by Jon Gambrell titled “Saudi’s Unilateral Yemen Cease-Fire Offer Rejected by Rebels” was posted at apnews.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Sharon Cho titled “Saudis May Hike Oil Price to Record as War Reroutes Flows” was posted at bloomberg.com on March 29, 2022.

## Monarchs of the world gather

- An article by Stephanie Linning titled “World’s Royal Families Turn Out in Force to Remember Prince Philip: King Felipe and Queen Letizia of Spain Joined Monarchs From Belgium, Netherlands and Greece—Before Heading to Receptions in London” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 29, 2022.

## International miscellaneous news

- An article by Harry J. Kazianis titled “North Korea Is Testing Missiles That Could Level Much of the U.S.—Yet Team Biden Has No Plan to Stop It” was posted at nypost.com on March 25, 2022.
- An article by Katie Jerkovich titled “Whoopi Goldberg Calls on Royal Family to Apologize for Slavery” was posted at dailywire.com on March 25, 2022.
- An article by Stephen Adams titled “WHO [World Health Organization] Demands End to All Time Limits on Abortions: Agency Says Laws Preventing Termination at Any Point Risk Violating Rights of ‘Women, Girls or Other Pregnant Persons’ ” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 26, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Neil Jerome Morales titled “Philippines Evacuates Residents as Small Volcano Spews Mile-High Plume” was posted at reuters.com on March 26, 2022.
- An article by Chris Tomlinson titled “Canadian Freedom Convoy Organizers Hit With Additional Charges by Courts” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 27, 2022.
- An article by Ivana Saric titled “Germany Could Prosecute Those Who Display Pro-Russian ‘Z’ Symbol” was posted at Axios.com on March 28, 2022.
- An article by Jane Nam titled “Japan to Change Age of Adulthood [From 20 to 18] for the First Time Since the Meiji Era of the Late 1800s” was posted at NextShark.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Breitbart Jerusalem titled “France, Germany and Luxembourg Seize Assets of Lebanon Central Bank Chief” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Joy Pullman titled “Finnish Court Rebukes State Prosecution of Christians for Saying God Made Men and Women Different” was posted at TheFederalist.com on March 30, 2022.



An article by Norbert Neumann titled "Securing the Rare Earth Supply Chain Is Crucial for Defense" was posted at [army-technology.com](http://army-technology.com) on March 23, 2022. Following is the article.

---

What do an F-35, a radio battery and a man-portable air-defense system (MANPAD) have in common? They all need rare earth elements (REE) to build them.

REEs are a group of metals that are critical ingredients for the evolution of modern technology. Out of the 17 REEs, neodymium and samarium can be used to create resilient magnets that withstand high temperatures, making them perfect for mission-critical electronic and defense applications.

Based on data analyzed by the United States Geological Survey, 37.9% of our planet's REE reserves can be found in China alongside the highest mine production activities. While the US has 1.5 million tons in reserves—that accounts for about 1.3% of the world's REE reserves—and the second-largest mine production, China was responsible for 80% of its rare earth imports in 2019.

But what if China decided to close the tap or reduce the amount of REEs it exports as it did during the 2019 US-China trade wars? While China is unlikely to invade Taiwan based on the Russian aggression in Europe, it may still decide to supply President Vladimir Putin with weapons. That move would trigger economic isolation and another, potentially more serious, trade war between the US and China.

### **The importance of REEs**

The US Department of the Interior released a list of 35 minerals it deems essential to the economic and national security in 2018 (updated in 2022), amongst them many REEs. The problem for the US is that the local production of these materials is hugely limited.

The extent of reliance on imports varies from mineral to mineral. Beryllium is mainly used to create lightweight material used in fighter jets, lithium is essential for modern battery production and tin is used in electronics, including soldier semiconductors, a sector that is projected to reach a value of \$17.5bn by 2030.

Whereas the US produces some of the minerals mentioned above, it entirely relies on China and other countries for many other supplies. Cerium is used in batteries and in most devices with a screen and magnets forged from neodymium and samarium are impervious to extreme temperatures that are used in fighter jet fin actuators, missile guidance, control systems, aircraft and tank motors, satellite communications and radar and sonar systems.

### **Supply chain**

Founder and advisor to the board at USA Rare Earth Pini Althaus tells *Global Defense Technology*: "That's an extremely precarious position for any country to be in. The only way to have a secure supply chain is to start developing projects in this country [the U.S]."

Domestic efforts to extract rare earths have been underway in the past decades in states like Wyoming, Texas and California with varying degrees of success. Molycorp, for instance, reopened the longstanding Mountain Pass mine in California in the early 2000s only to go bankrupt in 2015.

Other solutions lawmakers and officials have been pushing for to weaken China's control over the rare earth sector are stockpiling critical minerals or developing substitutes. The latest attempt was in 2019.

Earth and natural resources intelligence company Terra Intel CEO Mike Hanley says: "Now the US has a six months' REE supply for defense applications and it is held in a protected cell for 30 months. It's very important for guidance systems, submarines, guided missile cruisers, but also for the MAN-PADS and other shoulder-fired rockets currently used in Ukraine, too."

The US began funding the construction of rare earths processing facilities a few years ago, but after the minerals are processed, they must be turned into magnets to be used in military hardware. None of that happens in the US today, while China and Japan are the largest specialized magnet producers.

### **REE extraction and the environment**

Other efforts were made by US President Joe Biden with his \$2 Trillion infrastructure legislation that seeks, amongst other things, to rebuild the country's semiconductor industry. That is on top of an executive order signed in February last year that is set to review gaps in the domestic supply chain for rare earths, and in March the same year, the Department of Energy announced a \$30 Million initiative that will aid the research and securing of US REE supply chain.

Between the 1960s and 1980s, before high domestic environmental pressures and cheaper foreign labour arrived, the US was the global leader in REE mining. So, rebuilding the entire supply chain is possible in practical terms, but business, environmental and political factors may make endeavors more complicated, especially over the short term.

Althaus thinks REE infrastructure could be built in a safe way and the problem that does not allow the break-away from Chinese dependence lies in the red tape. "It's so much bureaucracy around permissions, you've got NGOs and others that step in the way and make it very difficult for projects in certain parts of the country to actually be developed," he says.

"And we're not talking about going into a national forest and start to mine there. We're talking about places where you'd have a mine in Nevada or elsewhere, where there really no environmental concerns. But concerns are being either invented, fabricated or manufactured."

However, many REE are found within radioactive materials that can leach into water supplies. Extracting, processing and disposal of material can also cause environmental disruptions, and regulations in China are often much more lenient than in the US.

Unless the US can find ways to navigate regulatory and infrastructure challenges to its domestic REE extraction efforts, breaking its reliance on China for these critical materials—in defense as well as other sectors—will prove difficult.



An article by Justin Haskins titled “Biden Is Planning a New Digital Currency; Here’s Why You Should Be Very Worried” was posted at thehill.com on March 26, 2022. Following is the article.

---

Whenever the White House says it is working on a plan that would transform a vital part of the U.S. economy, and that the administration is doing so with the “highest urgency,” it should go without saying that the press should pay close attention to what’s going on.

Even more importantly, the press should eagerly and comprehensively inform the public of the potential risks associated with such a proposal.

Unfortunately, that’s not happening today, and the effects of the media’s negligence could reverberate for decades to come.

On March 9, the Biden administration released an executive order (EO) instructing a long list of federal agencies to study digital assets and to propose numerous reports about their use and proposals to regulate them. Much of the executive order is focused on cryptocurrencies such as bitcoin and ethereum, which run on blockchain technology and have become increasingly popular among many investors and consumers in recent years.

But there is an even more important part of the EO: President Biden has instructed the federal government and Federal Reserve to lay the groundwork for a potential new U.S. currency, a digital dollar.

If the United States were to adopt a digital currency like the one discussed in Biden’s executive order, it would be one of the most dramatic expansions of federal power ever made, one that could put individuals and businesses in grave danger of losing their social and economic freedoms.

Among other important actions, the White House executive order directs several federal agencies, including the Treasury Department, to study the development of a new central bank digital currency (CBDC) and to produce a report within 180 days of the EO discussing the potential risks and benefits of a digital dollar.

The order further directs the Treasury Department, Office of the Attorney General and Federal Reserve to work together to produce a “legislative proposal” to create a digital currency within 210 days, about seven months.

A digital dollar would not merely be a digital version of the existing U.S. dollar, but rather an entirely new currency that would, at least at first, exist alongside today’s currency. Similar to cash, the CBDC would be used to pay for goods and services and would likely be managed by the Federal Reserve, the central bank of the United States.

Unlike the current dollar, though, a central bank digital currency would not exist in physical form, meaning you wouldn't be able to go to a bank or ATM and withdraw it.

It is important to understand that the digital dollar would *not* be similar to cryptocurrencies like bitcoin. Cryptocurrencies operate on blockchain technology, which is decentralized by design. No group or individual can truly control cryptocurrencies once they are launched.

Digital dollars, on the other hand, would be traceable and programmable. The Federal Reserve (or some other designated entity) would have the ability to create more digital dollars whenever it sees fit, and, depending on how the legislation is written setting up the currency, the dollars could be formulated to have various rules and restrictions built into their design.

For example, a digital dollar could be crafted to restrict fossil-fuel use, to give bonuses to people for spending at particular businesses, to enact de facto price controls by disallowing users from spending too much on particular products, or even to redistribute wealth.

In one report about the development of a central bank digital currency published by the Federal Reserve in January, the Fed outlined a few examples of possible "design choices" for a digital dollar, including that "a central bank might limit the amount of CBDC an end user could hold."

There are many reasons to believe Biden's plan for a digital dollar involves a design that will give the federal government and/or Federal Reserve control over much of society and the economy.

Biden's executive order states that the CBDC and other policies governing digital assets must mitigate "climate change and pollution" and promote "financial inclusion and equity."

In fact, "financial inclusion" is mentioned five times in Biden's order, and "equity" and "climate change" are mentioned four times each.

Further, in a background call with reporters about the executive order, a "senior administration official" (the name was curiously removed from the White House transcript) promised that in creating a new digital currency, the Biden administration will "continue to partner with all stakeholders—including industry, labor, consumer, and environmental groups, international allies and partners."

Why would labor unions, industry organizations and environmental groups be involved in the development of a new currency—unless, of course, there is a plan to program that currency to advance various causes special-interest groups care about?

Even more stunning, in a 2021 question-and-answer session about the development of a digital dollar, David Andolfatto, a senior vice president and economist in the St. Louis Fed's Research Division, was asked whether the Fed could "assure us [the public] that these digital currencies won't ever be used to tell us when, how or where our money can be spent?"

"In life one can't give absolute assurances of anything," Andolfatto responded before suggesting that "the best we can hope for" is for Congress to "respond to the electorate's concerns" about privacy.

If the Fed has no plan to use a future central bank digital currency to control Americans' behavior, Andolfatto's response is incredibly bizarre, to say the least.

It's clear that the Biden administration and Fed are working together to create a controllable, traceable, programmable digital currency. And if they are successful, life in America might never be the same.



An article by Ken Blackwell titled "Stranger Danger: Protect Vulnerable Voters From Fraud" was posted at townhall.com on March 29, 2022. Following is the article.

---

"Stranger Danger." This phrase is used by parents to warn their children about predators. In this election year, it is also an appropriate warning for vulnerable citizens who could be targeted by activists who will try to suppress or steal their votes.

The danger is real. Anyone who has been paying attention to election security issues for the last couple of decades knows that election fraud in nursing homes, group homes and other residential facilities has been an open secret.

In just the last few weeks the headlines have unveiled the corruption. In Macomb County Michigan an employee at the Father Murray Nursing Center was recently sentenced to jail for forging signatures on absentee ballot applications. Vote fraud is criminal but vote fraud against the mentally disabled is heinous.

In Wisconsin, the state assembly appointed a special counsel to investigate possible vote fraud in nursing homes after an investigation by the Racine Sheriff's Office uncovered evidence indicating vote fraud in a Racine nursing home. In a move that indicated the seriousness of the investigation, the legislators chose Michael Gableman, a former Wisconsin Supreme Court justice, as the special counsel.

The Office of Special Counsel's second interim report was released this month indicating, "rampant fraud and abuse occurred statewide at Wisconsin's nursing homes and other residential care facilities." After investigating more than 90 nursing homes in five counties the Special Counsel concluded that there was specific evidence of fraud including illegally assisting and marking ballots and possible forgery.

There were also improbably high voting rates in some nursing homes which could indicate widespread fraud. In three counties, 100% of nursing home residents voted. Since most nursing homes have a significant number of residents who suffer from dementia, the likelihood of every person being capable of requesting an absentee ballot and filling it out is almost zero.

None of this came as a surprise to the American Constitutional Rights Union (ACRU). Our Protect Vulnerable Voters project was fully operational in the

2020 election season. The results of our extensive efforts led us to conclude that widespread vote fraud in residential facilities for elderly and disabled Americans is a national disgrace.

ACRU reached out to directors of residential facilities across the nation offering assistance in educating staff, residents, and family members on how to protect vulnerable residents from vote suppression, coercion, and outright theft. This included a Senior Citizen Voting Bill of Rights.

ACRU also reminded facility directors of the criminal penalties for election fraud, as well as high likelihood of a PR disaster if ACRU should receive credible complaints to our Vote Fraud Hotline.

This direct outreach was coupled with an extensive radio campaign promoting the ACRU Vote Fraud Hotline and warning senior citizens of the danger of allowing strangers to touch their ballots.

The ACRU hotline received tips that leftist activist organizations were taking completed ballots from nursing homes with a promise that they would make it to the election office. This completely insecure process was a prescription for fraud.

There were many allegations received through our hotline that nursing home workers were filling out ballots for residents who were mentally impaired. After the 2020 election, a Texas daughter who was the guardian of her mentally incapacitated mother, searched the state voter website to determine that her mother's voter registration address had been changed without authorization and she had "voted" while in the memory care wing of a nursing home. We assisted this family with sworn affidavits and a formal complaint to the Texas Attorney General's Office.

In 2020, a Texas social worker was indicted on 134 felony counts of vote fraud for registering mentally incapacitated citizens to vote without their consent. Registering people to vote or requesting mail-in ballots without their consent is illegal.

This is an area of election integrity in which citizens can play a big role in preventing fraud. If a loved one is in a residential facility, they can be protected by an engaged family member.

If a loved one is cognizant and able to vote, ask them if anyone has talked to them about voting. Find out if they have been coerced in any way or if someone has offered to help them fill out their ballot. Talk to the residential facility director about how they intend to protect your loved one's right to vote freely and securely if they are capable of voting.

Nursing home residents who are mentally incapacitated are at great risk of vote theft by dishonest activists who will request a mail-in ballot and fill it out for them. Family members should ask facility directors if they have trained their staff on proper protocols around voting and the criminal penalties for vote fraud. Directors should be asked how they plan to ensure that no one fills out a ballot for residents.

Each state has different laws governing mail-in ballots, assistance with ballots, and ballot harvesting (outsiders collecting ballots for others). Citizens can contact local election officials with specific questions. But generally speaking, "Stranger

Danger” is a simple way to remember how to protect ballots. In most instances, there is no reason why a stranger should transport or tamper with a ballot before it gets to the election office or a secure U.S. Postal Service mailbox.

Vote fraud committed against vulnerable voters is a despicable crime and should be punished to the fullest extent of the law. ACRU will leave no stone unturned in presenting such cases for prosecution.



An article by Star Parker titled “Democrats Spend Low-Income Americans Into Poverty” was posted at cnsnews.com on March 30, 2022. Following is the article.

---

I have been writing for years about how progressive policies championed by the Democratic Party and served up under the guise of caring about low-income Americans wind up hurting these very communities.

The latest chapter in this saga is the newly unleashed round of inflation, the worst our country has seen in 40 years.

Two important points here are that first, we can lay responsibility for this inflation directly at the doorstep of the Biden Administration, and second, those being hurt most by this inflation are the very low-income Americans that this administration claims to care so much about.

A recent report from the Federal Reserve Bank of Minneapolis focuses on the disparate impact of inflation on different communities, causing the most damage to low-income Americans.

According to the report, although one number for inflation is reported nationally, different households do not equally take the brunt of this.

According to a Gallup survey from late 2021, 45.5% of all Americans reported experiencing “severe” or “moderate” hardship caused by inflation.

However, the story changes dramatically when broken down by income.

- With incomes of less than \$40,000—70.7% are experiencing “severe” or “moderate” hardship.
- With incomes from \$40,000 to \$99,999—46.5% are experiencing “severe” or “moderate” hardship.
- With incomes \$100,000 or above—28.3% are experiencing “severe” or “moderate” hardship.

The report offers various explanations about why inflation hits lower-income households harder. These include the fact that lower-income households have a lower percentage of interest-bearing assets, meaning their world is mostly cash. And inflation takes its highest toll on cash.

Higher-income households have more flexibility in adjusting behavior than do lower-income households. And lower-income households tend to be renters rather than homeowners, and rent is more volatile in an inflationary environment.

The tragedy is that inflation is not a surprise attack. We know what causes inflation. Like many physical diseases, we know what their causes are, and those that become victims do so not out of lack of knowledge, but out of irresponsible behavior.

Despite the fact that we know the damage that smoking causes, or excessive drinking, or improper diet, people still do it.

We know that inflation is caused by pouring excessive money into the economy. If today an apple costs \$1, and tomorrow the government prints another dollar, without producing another apple, the price of an apple will jump to \$2.

Economists were widely reporting that the Biden Administration was spending too much money and that this profligate spending was being enabled by the Federal Reserve.

Harvard economist and former Treasury Secretary Lawrence Summers wrote in *The Washington Post* last May, almost a year ago, "The inflation risk is real," noting that the problem is "overheating, and not excessive slack."

This in the wake of the Biden Administration's \$1.9 trillion relief spending and the beginning of trying to pass the \$4 trillion Build Back Better program, stopped by the courageous renegade senator from West Virginia, Joe Manchin.

Meanwhile, the Federal Reserve, under the leadership of chairman Jerome Powell, in its statement at the end of last April, was still predicting 2% inflation and calling the current jump in prices "transitory."

In July of 2021, economists Steve Hanke of Johns Hopkins University and John Greenwood of Invesco predicted in *The Wall Street Journal* that, "By the end of the year, the year-over-year inflation rate will be at least 6% and possibly as high as 9%." It reached 7.9%.

Yet, in November, President Joe Biden renominated Powell to a second term as Federal Reserve chairman, despite his gross mismanagement that led to the inflation we are now experiencing. Biden, in his statement, praised Powell for his "decisive action" and "steady leadership."

Low-income Americans trying to stay above water in this new flood of inflation are probably less grateful to Biden and Powell for this so-called leadership.



An article by Grayson Quay titled "Daily Wire Announces \$100 Million for Kids Entertainment After Disney Comes Out Against 'Don't Say Gay' Bill" was posted at [theweek.com](http://theweek.com) on March 30, 2022. Following is the article.

---

Conservative media company *The Daily Wire* announced Wednesday that it will spend at least \$100 million over the next three years developing children's entertainment, *Axios* reports.

The company said the move into kids' programming has been in the works for months, but *Daily Wire* co-CEO Jeremy Boreing tied the decision to Disney's recent announcement that it will campaign for the repeal of Florida's so-called "Don't Say Gay" bill.

"Americans are tired of giving their money to woke corporations who hate them," Boreing asserted in a statement.

*The Daily Wire* publishes news, commentary, and investigative articles and hosts podcasts from popular conservative figures like Ben Shapiro, Matt Walsh, and Michael Knowles.

In recent years, the company's ambitions have grown. *The Daily Wire* has released three feature length films and has several more coming, including several starring Gina Carano, who was fired from Disney's *The Mandalorian* after expressing right-wing views on Twitter.

A new show starring former child actress Brett Cooper aims to capture a Gen Z audience on TikTok and YouTube.

Earlier this month, the *Wire* even launched its own razor company—called "Jeremy's Razors," after Boreing—to compete with Harry's Razors, which pulled its ads from *The Daily Wire* due to a "values misalignment."



An article by Larry O'Connor titled "Judge Brown Jackson Tore Down One of the Progressive Left's Major Dogmas" was posted at townhall.com on March 23, 2022. Following is the article.

---

I think it's fair to say none of us saw this one coming—certainly not Judge Ketanji Brown Jackson.

Yesterday, during Jackson's first full day of Senate confirmation hearings, one of the progressive left's major dogmas related to transgender ideology and politics was torn asunder by none other than the good judge herself. Ironically, the destruction of this basic tenet of transgenderism (if it is an -ism) occurred as Jackson was attempting to be too clever and too politically correct by half when she was asked to perform the simple task of defining "woman."

Senator Marsha Blackburn (R-TN) asked the good judge to perform the simple task that most pre-schoolers can accomplish. The exchange reflects a level of intellectual stupidity that only can be attained at America's leading graduate schools—in this case, Harvard.

Blackburn asked, "Can you provide a definition for the word woman?" Jackson responded, "No. I can't . . . I'm not a biologist."

That last addendum, “I’m not a biologist,” was a gratuitous little insight into a nasty little attitude that Jackson holds for the likes of Blackburn, who would dare to presuppose that such a thing as defining a woman could be glibly achieved in such a vulgar setting as this.

“You need to be an expert to venture into such complicated areas as defining a woman, you hillbilly senator from the middle of nowhere,” seemed to be the attitude from the DC-born, Harvard-educated, carefully crafted SCOTUS nominee.

It was a completely unnecessary rejoinder. She could have easily left it at “No, I can’t,” but she had to flex her intellectual heft and left-splain to the conservative Republican that it takes a trained scientist to handle such an impossible task.

And by trying to dunk on the good senator, Jackson has exposed the most vulnerable contradiction in the grand, transgender lie: That gender is a social construct.

We’ve been told for several years that there is no real biological definition of men and women because the idea, distinction, and identity of men and women is merely a social construct having to do with societal norms, traditions, and bigotry that is assigned at birth and must be reexamined if not totally reconstructed based on the internal feelings and instincts of any given individual regardless of their physical or genetic composition.

In other words, the transgenderists would have us all convinced that one’s biology has little if nothing to do with the distinction between men and women.

So—if this highly educated, sophisticated person on the verge of a lifetime appointment to the Supreme Court of the United States needs a *biologist* to define what makes a woman, does it logically follow that this is a matter of biology?

Here’s the biological answer to Senator Blackburn’s question: Generally speaking, a person born with two “X” chromosomes, with internal organs like ovaries and a uterus, and is capable of conceiving and giving birth to offspring, is a female human and by adulthood will be a woman.

How is this relevant in a SCOTUS confirmation hearing?

Oh, I don’t know—maybe it’s possible that at some point in the not-too-distant future, the court will have to make a determination about Title IX protections for women’s sports.

If women’s sports are supposed to be carved out and protected for the participation of women, at some point, the definition of “woman” will be necessary.

I’ll cut to the chase: Lia Thomas, biologically, is not a woman. Judge Jackson just confirmed that biology is integral to the definition of “woman.” Lia Thomas should not be allowed to compete in women’s sports.

Thanks, Judge.



An article by Brittany Shammass titled “A 7-Hour Gap in Trump’s Calls Evokes a Missing Spot on Nixon’s Tapes” was posted at [washingtonpost.com](https://www.washingtonpost.com) on March 30, 2022. Following is an excerpt from the article.

---

[The article began with 2 paragraphs about an 18-minute gap in a recorded telephone conversation on June 20, 1972 between President Richard Nixon and Bob Haldeman—that proved a coverup in the Watergate scandal.]

Almost 50 years later, Washington is again abuzz over a hole in presidential conversations turned over to investigators—this time involving former president Donald Trump. Records provided to the House committee probing the Jan. 6, 2021, storming of the U.S. Capitol list no calls for more than seven hours, the Washington Post reported Tuesday [March 29]. The unexplained gap has raised the specter of a potential coverup.

[The article proceeded with 23 paragraphs to give further observations about the coverup by Richard Nixon.]



An article by Spencer Brown titled “CNN Debunks Conspiracies About Trump’s Jan. 6 Call Log” was posted at townhall.com on April 1, 2022. Following is the article.

---

There was much mainstream media mayhem and Twitter conspiracy conjuring this week over what President Trump was doing on January 6th, 2021 during a reported 7-hour gap in the official White House switchboard call logs. Those records came to light after they were turned over to the House’s select committee that is apparently insistent on dragging out their investigation of January 6th until the midterm elections.

The duo of Bob Woodward and Robert Costa magically obtained the records and ran a front page story in The Washington Post that sought to breathe life into a theory that the full record was being withheld or that Trump sought to obscure his calls on January 6th.

But it turns out all of that noise was over... nothing—according to CNN.

Their story Friday morning announced “Official review of Trump phone logs from January 6 finds record is complete.” While mainstream pundits and Democrats (but I repeat myself) speculated that President Trump was using burner phones or engaged in a cover up, it turns out there was actually nothing out of the ordinary in the White House switchboard call log for January 6th.

CNN explains: “According to multiple sources familiar with Trump’s phone behavior and the White House switchboard records, the January 6 log reflects Trump’s typical phone habits. He mainly placed calls through the switchboard when he was in the residence but rarely used it when he was in the Oval Office. The fact the log does not show calls on January 6, 2021, from the Oval Office is not unusual, said the sources, because Trump typically had staff either place calls directly for him on landlines or cell phones. Those calls would not be noted on the switchboard log. The six pages of White House switchboard logs for January 6, 2021, are complete based on an official review of White House records, according to a source familiar with the matter. There are no missing pages and the seven-hour

gap is likely explained by use of White House landlines, White House cell phones and personal cell phones that do not go through the switchboard.”

So yet another “smoking gun” used to assert wrongdoing turns out to be less than a water pistol. But the reality of what the call log turned over to the January 6th committee actually shows—and what it simply cannot show—didn’t stop “#TrumpCoverUp” from trending on Twitter or liberal talking heads from saying the gap in the call log was some sort of damning revelation. It turns out it’s just how the White House runs, and more an indictment of its outdated procedures that are unable to track modern presidential communications than of Trump.

As CNN also points out, the logs received by the committee make sense: During the time records show President Trump was in the residence, the switchboard log shows calls being placed. Once Trump was in the Oval Office, the switchboard was no longer handling the calls and therefore none show up on the log.

What’s more, CNN explains that the practice of placing calls directly—either by the president or their aides—from the Oval Office is not some Trump-era practice designed to circumvent records, unless President Obama was attempting to cover up his communications too: “A former White House staffer who served in the Obama administration told CNN that if then-President Barack Obama wanted to make a call to someone from the Oval Office, he would normally ask an aide seated nearby to dial the person. The aide would then call the number and hit transfer to connect the caller to the President. That call would not go through the White House switchboard and therefore would not be recorded on the White House switchboard log, the former staffer said.”

There’s little doubt the January 6th committee will continue to drag out their investigation and likely keep feeding what it believes to be damaging information to sympathetic media outlets. But in this case, there’s no there, there when it comes to allegations the White House call log proved some attempt at a coverup was underway.



Looking Back to February 2017, an article by Bill Gates titled “A New Kind of Terrorism Could Wipe Out 30 Million People in Less Than a Year—and We Are Not Prepared” was posted at [businessinsider.com](https://www.businessinsider.com) on Feb. 18, 2017. (“The following editorial was exclusively provided to Business Insider to coincide with a speech Bill Gates was giving for the Munich Security Conference. The following is an abridged version of his remarks.”)

---

When I decided 20 years ago to make global health the focus of my philanthropic work, I didn’t imagine that I’d be speaking at a conference on international security policy. But I’m speaking here at the Munich Security Conference because I believe our worlds are more tightly linked than most people realize.

War zones and other fragile state settings are the most difficult places to eliminate epidemics. They’re also some of the most likely places for them to begin—as we’ve seen with Ebola in Sierra Leone and Liberia, and with cholera in the Congo Basin and the Horn of Africa.

It's also true that the next epidemic could originate on the computer screen of a terrorist intent on using genetic engineering to create a synthetic version of the smallpox virus . . . or a super contagious and deadly strain of the flu.

The point is, we ignore the link between health security and international security at our peril. Whether it occurs by a quirk of nature or at the hand of a terrorist, epidemiologists say a fast-moving airborne pathogen could kill more than 30 million people in less than a year. And they say there is a reasonable probability the world will experience such an outbreak in the next 10-15 years.

It's hard to get your mind around a catastrophe of that scale, but it happened not that long ago. In 1918, a particularly virulent and deadly strain of flu killed between 50 million and 100 million people.

You might be wondering how likely these doomsday scenarios really are. The fact that a deadly global pandemic has not occurred in recent history shouldn't be mistaken for evidence that a deadly pandemic will not occur in the future.

And even if the next pandemic isn't on the scale of the 1918 flu, we would be wise to consider the social and economic turmoil that might ensue if something like Ebola made its way into a lot of major urban centers.

The good news is that with advances in biotechnology, new vaccines and drugs can help prevent epidemics from spreading out of control. And, most of the things we need to do to protect against a naturally occurring pandemic are the same things we must prepare for an intentional biological attack.

### **We need to invest in vaccine innovation**

First and most importantly, we have to build an arsenal of new weapons—vaccines, drugs, and diagnostics.

Vaccines can be especially important in containing epidemics. But today, it typically takes up to 10 years to develop and license a new vaccine. To significantly curb deaths from a fast-moving airborne pathogen, we would have to get that down considerably—to 90 days or less.

We took an important step last month with the launch of a new public-private partnership called the Coalition for Epidemic Preparedness Innovations. The hope is that CEPI will enable the world to produce safe, effective vaccines as quickly as new threats emerge.

The really big breakthrough potential is in emerging technology platforms that leverage recent advances in genomics to dramatically reduce the time needed to develop vaccines. Basically, they create a delivery vehicle for synthetic genetic material that instructs your cells to make a vaccine inside your own body. And the great thing is that once you've built a vaccine platform for one pathogen, you can use it again for other pathogens—which means we could also apply it to other hard-to-treat diseases like HIV, malaria, and tuberculosis.

Of course, the preventive capacity of a vaccine won't help if a pathogen has already spread out of control. Because epidemics can quickly take root in the places least equipped to fight them, we also need to improve surveillance.

That starts with strengthening basic public health systems in the most vulnerable countries. We also have to ensure that every country is conducting routine surveillance to gather and verify disease outbreak intelligence.

And we must ensure that countries share information in a timely way, and that there are adequate laboratory resources to identify and monitor suspect pathogens.

The third thing we need to do is prepare for epidemics the way the military prepares for war. This includes germ games and other preparedness exercises so we can better understand how diseases will spread, how people will respond in a panic, and how to deal with things like overloaded highways and communications systems.

We also need trained medical personnel ready to contain an epidemic quickly, and better coordination with the military to help with logistics and to secure areas.

It is encouraging that global alliances like the G7 and the G20 are beginning to focus on pandemic preparedness, and that leaders like Chancellor Merkel and Prime Minister Solberg are championing health security.

But there isn't enough money to help the poorest countries with epidemic preparation. The irony is that the cost of ensuring adequate pandemic preparedness worldwide is estimated at \$3.4 billion a year—yet the projected annual loss from a pandemic could run as high as \$570 billion.

### **The pandemic is one of the 3 biggest threats the world faces**

When I was a kid, there was really only one existential threat the world faced. The threat of a nuclear war. By the late 1990s, most reasonable people had come to accept that climate change represented another major threat to humankind.

I view the threat of deadly pandemics right up there with nuclear war and climate change. Innovation, cooperation, and careful planning can dramatically mitigate the risks presented by each of these threats.

I'm optimistic that a decade from now, we can be much better prepared for a lethal epidemic—if we're willing to put a fraction of what we spend on defense budgets and new weapons systems into epidemic readiness.

When the next pandemic strikes, it could be another catastrophe in the annals of the human race. Or it could be something else altogether. An extraordinary triumph of human will. A moment when we prove yet again that, together, we are capable of taking on the world's biggest challenges to create a safer, healthier, more stable world.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

---

### **Comments about abortion**

■ An article by Rebecca Downs titled "California May Very Likely Soon Legalize Infanticide" was posted at townhall.com on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Landon Mion titled “University of Washington Is Allegedly Keeping Aborted Fetuses in Boxes, Paper Bags” was posted at townhall.com on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled “Arizona Gov. Doug Ducey Bans Abortion After 15 Weeks, Introduces Limits on Gender Reassignment Surgery and Bans Transgender Athletes From Participating in School Sports” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 30, 2022.

### **Politicians, media and big-tech lied about Hunter Biden**

■ Looking back to October 2020, an article by Natasha Bertrand titled “Hunter Biden Story Is Russian Disinformation, Dozens of Former Intel Officials Say” was posted at politico.com on Oct. 19, 2020.

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Staff titled “One Year Later, The Post’s Hunter Biden Reporting Is Vindicated—but Still Buried” was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 12, 2021.

■ An article by Kyle Smith titled “How Dem Officials, the Media and Big Tech Worked in Concert to Bury the Hunter Biden Story” was posted at nypost.com on March 18, 2022.

■ An article by Josh Boswell titled “Hunter Biden Did Help Secure Millions in Funding for U.S. Contractor in Ukraine Specializing in Deadly Pathogen Research, Laptop Emails Reveal—Raising More Questions About the Disgraced Son of Then Vice President” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by Trent Baker titled “[Wisconsin Republican] Ron Johnson on Media’s Coverage of Hunter Biden Laptop: ‘We Were Right, They Were Wrong’” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Brian Flood titled “ABC, CBS, NBC Ignore Hunter Biden Scandals, Haven’t Mentioned His Name in 259 Days; Study Says” was posted at foxnews.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Scott Whitlock titled “261 Days Later: NBC Finally Mentions Hunter Biden’s Name” was posted at newsbusters.org on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by Josh Boswell titled “Now Washington Post Reverses Course! Paper Joins NYT in Finally Admitting Hunter Biden’s Laptop Is Real—Nine Months After It First Received and Dismissed—a Copy of the Hard Drive and One Year After Dailymail Authenticated It” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by Jordan Boyd titled “Washington Post, New York Times Deserve No Credit for Grudgingly Admitting What We All Knew About Hunter Biden in 2020” was posted at thefederalist.com on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled “CNN Admits Hunter Biden’s Laptop Is Authentic 532 Days After Initial Reporting” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by Brian Flood titled “CNN’s John Harwood Roasted for Claiming There Is ‘Zero Evidence’ Tying Biden to His Son’s Wrongdoings” was posted at foxnews.com on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by Jordan Boyd titled “The Biden Racket Is Everything Leftists Fabricated About the Trumps, and Media Are Crickets” was posted at thefederalist.com on April 1, 2022.

### **Comments about Hunter Biden**

■ An article titled “Prosecutors Gathering Evidence About Hunter Biden’s Foreign Income: Report” was posted at thehill.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled “Embarrassing Moment FBI Cyber Chief Admits to Not Knowing What the Agency Has Done With Hunter Biden’s Seized Laptop—as Florida Republican Matt Gaetz Whips Out a Copy of the Hard Drive and Has It Admitted Into Congress as Evidence” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Jordan Boyd titled “Senators Release Receipts Showing Direct Payments From Foreign Oligarchs to Hunter Biden” was posted at thefederalist.com on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Evan Perez and Katelyn Polantz titled “Federal Investigation of Hunter Biden Heats Up” was posted at cnn.com on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled “WaPo Admits Hunter [Biden] Profited \$4.8 Million From Chinese Energy Deal” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 31, 2022.

### **Comments about Hillary Clinton**

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled “Hillary Clinton Campaign, DNC Fined \$113,000 for Falsifying ‘Steele Dossier’ Expense” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 31, 2022.

### **Judge Jackson—gender identity and sexual content**

■ An article by Penny Starr titled “School Board Trustee Judge Ketanji Brown Jackson Is Required to Support LGBT Agenda for Fourth Graders” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled “Trump on KBJ: ‘If She Can’t Say What a Woman Is . . . How Can She Say What the Constitution Is?’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 26, 2022.

### **Comments about government and corporate censorship**

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled “Rep. Jim Jordan [Ohio Republican] Blasts Biden-Big Tech Censorship: ‘If You Can’t Talk, What Do the Rest of Your Rights Mean?’” was posted at CNSnews.com on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by Douglas Blair titled “Could Georgia Bill Be the Antidote to Big Tech Censorship?” was posted at CNSnews.com on March 29, 2022.

### **Comments about climate warriors**

■ An article by Katie Pavlich titled “Biden Budget Packed With Cash for Extreme Climate Agenda” was posted at townhall.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Gabe Kaminsky titled “White House Budget Earmarks Billions to Defeat ‘Climate Crisis’ Abroad as Gas Prices Soar” was posted at dailywire.com on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Thomas Catenacci titled “Biden Close to Invoking Cold War Powers to Bolster Green Agenda: Report” was posted at dailycaller.com on March 30, 2022.

### **Bill Gates—only synthetic beef for rich nations**

■ An article by Jack Davis titled “Bill Gates Wants First-World Nations to Offer Only Synthetic Beef: ‘You Can Get Used to the Taste Difference’ ” was posted at westernjournal.com on March 27, 2022.

### **Bill Gates—only synthetic beef is not a new idea**

■ Looking back to January 2020, an article by Shannon Quinn titled “How Bill Gates Is Using Cryptocurrency Ripple to Fight Global Poverty” was posted at moneywise.com on Jan. 27, 2020.

■ Looking back to February 2021, an article by James Temple titled “Bill Gates: Rich Nations Should Shift Entirely to Synthetic Beef” was posted at technologyreview.com on Feb. 14, 2021.

■ Looking back to March 2021, an article by Stephen McBride titled “Bill Gates Wants Rich Countries to Move to 100% Synthetic Beef, But Here’s the Opportunity Behind This Trend [Investing Money and Prospering Financially Like Bill Gates Does]” was posted at forbes.com on March 22, 2021.

■ Looking back to March 2021, an article by Jonathan Shieber titled “Bill Gates Wants Western Countries to Eat ‘Synthetic Meat’; Meatable [Company] Has Raised \$47 Million to Make It” was posted at techcrunch.com on March 23, 2021.

■ Looking back to March 2021, an article titled “Bill Gates and Richard Branson Invest in Lab-Grown Meat Startup” was posted at futurism.com on March 23, 2021.

■ Looking back to September 2021, an article by Frankie Davies titled “Bill Gates Says He Will Force You to Eat Fake Meat” was posted at newsconcerns.com on Sept. 25, 2021.

### **Bill Gates—top farmland owner**

■ Looking back to January 2021, an article by Eric O’Keefe titled “Bill Gates: America’s Top Farmland Owner” was posted at landreport.com on Jan. 11, 2021.

■ Looking back to May 2021, an article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled “The Real Reason Bill Gates, Jeff Bezos and Google Want You to Eat Lab-Grown ‘Meat’ ” was posted at childrenshealthdefense.org on May 12, 2021. (An editor’s note says: “Bill Gates wants you to think eating synthetic beef is a required climate strategy, but he, along with Amazon founder Jeff Bezos, Google and others have a big financial interest in getting you to switch to a diet of 100% synthetic beef.”)

### **Fossil fuel—Biden’s plan from day 1**

■ An article by Staff titled “[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration’s ‘Energy Suicide Plan’ Since Day 1” was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

■ An article by Thomas Phippen titled “Biden Keeping His Promise to ‘End Fossil Fuel’ Increased Gas Prices, RSC [Republican Study Committee] Memo Shows” was posted at foxbusiness.com on March 28, 2022.

### **Fossil fuel—government gas cards**

■ An article titled “Chicago to Offer Gas, Public Transit Cards to Combat City’s Gas Burden; Lightfoot Announces” was posted at nbccchicago.com on March 31, 2022.

### **Fossil fuel—tapping oil reserves**

■ A Reuters article by Jarrett Renshaw, Steve Holland and Lucy Craymer titled “U.S. Weighs Largest Ever Draw From Emergency Oil Reserve [180 Million Barrels]” was posted at reuters.com on March 31, 2022.

■ An article by Penny Starr titled “Biden Nixes Offshore Oil Leases Through 2023 While Tapping Strategic Oil Reserve” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 31, 2022.

### **Fossil fuel—world’s largest natural-gas exporter**

■ An article by Shalini Nagarajan titled “The U.S. Will Emerge as the World’s Largest Natural-Gas Exporter This Year, a Top Energy Market Historian Says” was posted at businessinsider.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Tim Pearce titled “Biden to Rely on Foreign Energy Companies to Fulfill His Commitment to Supply Europe With LNG [Liquefied Natural Gas]” was posted at dailywire.com on March 28, 2022.

### **Fossil fuel—Biden wants to get more gas to Europe**

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled “Drill, Baby, Drill: Joe Biden Urges Oil Companies to Produce More Oil and ‘Double Down’ on Clean Energy” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 31, 2022.

### **Comments about electric vehicles**

■ An article by Mackenzie Sigalos titled “Exxon Is Mining Bitcoin in North Dakota as Part of Its Plan to Slash Emissions” was posted at cnbc.com on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Minyvonne Burke titled “Washington State Plans to Ban Most Non-Electric Vehicles by 2030” was posted at nbcnews.com on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled “Ron DeSantis Blasts Biden: Most Americans Don’t Have the ‘Luxury of Spending \$50,000+ on An Electric Car’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled “Joe Biden to Americans: Buy an Electric Car and Save Up to \$80 a Month on Gas” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 31, 2022.

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Charlie Spiering titled “House Build Back Better Bill Offers \$12,500 Tax Rebate for Electric Vehicles Costing Up to \$74,000” was posted at Breitbart.com on Oct. 28, 2021.

## **Inflation**

■ An article by Brian Sozzi titled "With Inflation Running Hot, Google Searches for Food Stamps Remain Elevated" was posted at yahoo.com on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Joe Biden's Inflation Will Cost Americans an Extra \$5,200 [or \$433 Per Month] in 2022" was posted at Breitbart.com on March 31, 2022.

## **Congress—Omnibus spending bill**

■ An article by Nathan Worchester titled "Climate Requests Big Winners in Biden's \$1.5 Trillion Budget Omnibus Bill" was posted at theepochtimes.com on March 24, 2022.

■ An article by Davis Winkie and Jen Judson titled "Biden Budget Would Mean Smallest Army Since WW-II" was posted at defensenews.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by John Rigolizzo titled "Biden Says 'Fiscal Responsibility' Is One of the Values of His Enormous \$5.8 Trillion Budget Proposal" was posted at dailywire.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Joseph Simonson titled "Biden's 'Equity' Budget Mentions Term Over 100 Times" was posted at freebeacon.com on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "Biden's Budget Lies" was posted at creators.com on March 30, 2022.

## **Covid relief abuse**

■ An article by Ken Dilanian and Laura Strickler titled "'Biggest Fraud in a Generation': The Looting of the Covid Relief Plan Known as PPP" was posted at nbcnews.com on March 28, 2022.

## **Government taxation**

■ An article by Terence P. Jeffrey titled "\$4,638,000,000,000: Biden's Budget Calls for Record Taxes in 2023" was posted at cnsnews.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Morgan Phillips titled "The Reality of Biden's Billionaire Tax and Hike on Corporate Rates: Experts Say President's Plan to Target Rich Is 'Bait and Switch' and 'Gaslighting'—and Will Hit Middle Class Americans Making Less Than \$400,000, Married Couples and Consumers" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 29, 2022.

## **Drop in U.S. population**

■ An article by Ryan Deto titled "Pittsburgh Metro Area Loses Population, Leads Nation in Natural Population Decline" was posted at triblive.com (Pittsburgh Tribune-Review) on March 25, 2022.

■ An article titled "Manhattan Lost 6.9% of Its Population in 2021, the Most of Any Major U.S. County [With the Combination of New York, Newark and Jersey City Lost 385,000 People, Almost Double That of the Los Angeles, Long Beach and Anaheim Region]" was posted at nbcnewyork.com on March 25, 2022.

## **Finances**

- An article titled "More Private Jets Take to the Skies, Creating Gridlock on the Ground" was posted at dnyuz.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Tim Meads titled "11.2 Million Job Openings Remain, Economists Expect Change as Covid-19 Benefits Run Out: Report" was posted at dailywire.com on March 29, 2022.

## **Illegal immigration**

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Arizona Sheriff [Mark Lamb]: Biden Comparing Border to Ukraine Is Admission He Knows There's a Problem and He's Doing Nothing" was posted at Breitbart.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Joe Biden Seeks Twice as Much Funding for Ukraine's Border Than U.S. Border" was posted at Breitbart.com on March 28, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Iraq Builds Wall Along Syrian Border to Block Islamic State Jihadis" was posted at Breitbart.com on March 28, 2022.
- An article by Julio Rosas titled "Obama's DHS Secretary [Jeh Johnson] Sounds the Alarm of the Biden Border Crisis Being 'Unsustainable'" was posted at townhall.com on March 30, 2022.
- An article by Monica Showalter titled "Just in Time for Midterms, Joe Biden Sets Off the Mother of Migrant Surges" was posted at AmericanThinker.com on March 31, 2022.

## **Truth about immigration and voting**

- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Julio Rosas titled "There It Is: NYT Op-Ed [by Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Gives the Game Away by Wanting to Let Non-Citizens to Vote in U.S. Elections" was posted at townhall.com on July 29, 2021.
- Looking back to July 2021, an article by Rebecca Downs titled "NYT Guest Essay Opinion Piece [Alossa Araxia Abrahamian] Claims 'There Is No Good Reason You Should Have to Be a Citizen to Vote'" was posted at townhall.com on July 31, 2021.

## **Comments about election news**

- An article titled "North Carolina: Tens of Thousands of Deceased and Duplicative Voter Registrations Found After 2020 Election" was posted at publicinterestlegal.org on March 29, 2022.

## **Afghan refugees**

- An article by John Binder titled "Biden Budget Imports Afghans to U.S. for a Decade Despite Vetting Failures" was posted at Breitbart.com on March 29, 2022.

## **Comments about defunding the police**

- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Valerie Richardson titled "From Defund to Refund: Liberal Mayors Reverse Course on Police as Crime Surges" was posted at WashingtonTimes.com on Dec. 17, 2021.

■ An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Biden Will Ask Congress for \$32 Billion to Fund the Police to Combat Surging Crime in His \$5.8 Trillion 2023 Budget—Including a Billionaire's Tax and a Raise From 21% to 28% in the Corporate Tax Rate" was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Alex Hammer titled "Woke Chicago Mayor Lori Lightfoot Has Secret Unit of 70 Cops Protecting Her in Addition to Her 20-Officer Bodyguard Detail: 660 Cops Retired in 2021 Under the One-Time Defund the Police Advocate" was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Rick Moran titled "Biden Tries to Distance Himself From 'Defund the Police' With Proposed \$32 Billion for Law Enforcement" was posted at [pjmedia.com](https://www.pjmedia.com) on March 29, 2022.

### **Comments about excessive violent crime**

■ Looking back to January 2022, an article by Andy Grimm and Tom Schuba titled "Chicago's Most Violent Neighborhoods Were More Dangerous Than Ever in 2021" was posted at [chicago.suntimes.com](https://www.chicago.suntimes.com) on Jan. 3, 2022.

■ An article by Audrey Conklin titled "Naomi Irion Disappearance: Suspect in Custody, but 18-Year-Old Nowhere to Be Found" was posted at [foxnews.com](https://www.foxnews.com) on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by James Gordon titled "Father-of-Two Police Officer, 41, Is Killed After Being Shot in the Head and Run Over by Suspect in Mini Cooper Outside a Starbucks in Suburban Seattle: Captured After Two Mile Chase" was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Pizzeria Owner, 38, and His 68-Year-Old Father Are Stabbed 10 Times as They Saved a Woman, 61, Being Robbed Outside Their Queens Restaurant: Heroes Suffer Punctured Lungs But Are Recovering" was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 29, 2022.

### **Comments about investigation by John Durham**

■ Looking back to February 2022, an article by Jonathan Turley titled "Durham Probe Proves Some Media Would Rather Ignore a Major Story Than Expose Their Role in Covering It Up" was posted at [foxnews.com](https://www.foxnews.com) on Feb. 16, 2022.

### **Canceling student debt**

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled "Holy Cringe: No, Elizabeth Warren, Student Debt Is Not a 'Gender Justice' Issue" was posted at [based-politics.com](https://www.based-politics.com) on March 24, 2022.

■ An article by Matt Palumbo titled "AOC, Who Earns \$174,000 Per Year, Wants American Taxpayers to Pay Off Her \$17,000 Student Loans" was posted at [bongino.com](https://www.bongino.com) on March 28, 2022.

### **Comments about educating our youth**

■ An article by James Gordon titled "'Remember, Parents Are Not Entitled to Know Their Kids' Identities': Woke Wisconsin School District Orders Teachers

Not to Share Their Pupil's Gender Identities With Their Parents" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 30, 2022.

### **Comments about transgenders**

■ An article by Tim Meads titled "[Needham] Massachusetts High School Biology Class Pushes Radical Gender Ideology as Fact" was posted at dailywire.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Rev. [Franklin] Graham on Transgender Politics: 'Men and Women Are Made Differently—That's a Fact' " was posted at cnsnews.com on March 29, 2022.

### **"Grooming" youth about gender and orientation**

■ An article by DeClan Leary titled "Florida's Anti-Grooming Bill [Grooming Is Building an Emotional Relationship of Trust With a Child to Manipulate or Exploit Them]" was posted at theamericanconservative.com on March 12, 2022.

■ An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "Ron DeSantis Signs Parental Rights Bill Into Law" was posted at Breitbart.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Pelosi Wastes No Time in Condemning Florida Law Over Something That Isn't in It" was posted at dailywire.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled "Ron DeSantis Slams Leftists Lying About the Parental Rights Bill: 'They Support Sexualizing Kids in Kindergarten' " was posted at Breitbart.com on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Amber Athey titled "Poll: Americans Support the Text of 'Don't Say Gay' Bill" was posted at spectatorworld.com on March 31, 2022.

### **Keeping information from parents**

■ An article by Patrick Hauf titled "Without Notifying Parents, New Jersey Middle School Forces Students to Learn About Transgender Hormone Therapy" was posted at freebeacon.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Megan Fox titled "Florida Teacher Says She'll Break the Law to Keep Secrets About Sexuality From Parents" was posted at pjmedia.com on March 29, 2022.

### **Disney resists Florida anti-grooming bill**

■ A video and an article by Warner Todd Huston titled "Watch: ESPN [Which Is 80% Owned by Disney] Takes Moment of Silence to Protest Florida's Don't-Groom-Kids Bill" were posted at Breitbart.com on March 18, 2022.

■ An article by Warner Todd Huston titled "ESPN [Which Is 80% Owned by Disney] Launches Another Protest of Anti-Grooming Laws" was posted at Breitbart.com on March 22, 2022.

■ An article by Tim Graham titled "Disney's Sex Ed for Kindergartners Crusade" was posted at cnsnews.com on March 25, 2022.

- An article by Kira Davis titled "Disney Is Bending the Knee to Its Whiny Woke Workforce Throwing a Hissy Fit Over Florida's So-Called 'Don't Say Gay' Bill; the Rest of America Will Suffer for This Corporate Cowardice" was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 25, 2022.
- An article by Kyle Smith titled "Disney Should Take a Cue From Netflix on How to Handle Woke Activists [When Netflix Stood Behind Dave Chappelle When the Activists Didn't Like His Gender Comments]" was posted at [nypost.com](https://www.nypost.com) on March 26, 2022.
- An article by Houston Keene titled "Disney Has Been Outspoken on DeSantis' Parental Rights Bill, but Silent on Uyghur Genocide" was posted at [foxbusiness.com](https://www.foxbusiness.com) on March 27, 2022.
- An article by John F. Trent titled "Disney Promises to Get Florida's Anti-Grooming Bill Repealed or Struck Down by the Courts" was posted at [boundingintocomics.com](https://www.boundingintocomics.com) on March 28, 2022.
- An article by Tom Tradup titled "I'm Glad Walt Disney Didn't Live to See This" was posted at [townhall.com](https://www.townhall.com) on March 28, 2022.
- An article by Janon Fisher titled "Disney Executive Who Is the Mother of a Transgender and a Pansexual Child [Karey Burke] Says She Wants at Least Half of All Future Characters to Be LGBTQIA or Racial Minorities: Theme Parks Are Now Banned From Saying 'Hello Boys and Girls' " was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 29, 2022.
- A video and an article by Paul Bois titled "Watch: Disney Executive Producer [Latoya Raveneau] Says Company 'Welcoming' of Her 'Secret Gay Agenda' " was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Elle Reynolds titled "Disney Executives Admit: Of Course We're Grooming Your Children" was posted at [thefederalist.com](https://www.thefederalist.com) on March 30, 2022.
- An article by Jarryd Jaeger titled " 'Daily Wire' [News Outlet] Launches Kids Programming to Rival Disney" was posted at [thepostmillennial.com](https://www.thepostmillennial.com) on March 30, 2022.

### **Comments about racism and white supremacy**

- An article by The Miscellany News [Campus Newspaper at Vassar University] titled "Apology From the Editors" [stating the reason for the retraction of the Feb. 17 article was because 'the majority of our quotations came from white students' and reflected 'systemic racism'] was posted at [miscellanynews.org](https://www.miscellanynews.org) on March 23, 2022.
- An article by Ashe Schow titled "A Professor [Ana Maria Candela at Binghamton University in New York State] Publicly Noted She Would Call on White Males Last; Students, Professors Support Her" was posted at [dailywire.com](https://www.dailywire.com) on March 26, 2022.
- An article by Dylan Gwinn titled "NFL Requires Teams to Hire 'Diverse Person' to Offensive Coaching Staff" was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on March 28, 2022.

- An article by Alex Raskin titled “Two Unidentified Coaches Are Set to Join Brian Flores’s Discrimination Lawsuit Against the NFL and Implicate a Pair of Team Owners: League Will Require Teams to Hire at Least One Minority or Woman as Offensive Assistant” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Eric Utter titled “Physical Fitness Is White Supremacy, MSNBC Columnist [Cynthia Miller-Idriss] Says” was posted at americanthinker.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Joel B. Pollak titled “Statistics Used by California to Justify Ethnic Studies Requirement Exposed as Flawed” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled “Black Texas Woman Wins \$90,000 Settlement From Former High School Teacher After Claiming She Was Harassed Over Her Refusal to Stand for the Pledge of Allegiance When She Branded It Racist” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 30, 2022.

### **Comments about Marxist BLM corporation**

- An article by Matt McNulty titled “Jury Awards \$14 Million to Black Lives Matter Protesters in Denver After Finding Police Used Excessive Force When They Fired Rubber Bullets, Tear Gas and Beanbag Rounds—Leaving at Least One Demonstrator in Intensive Care” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 25, 2022.
- An article by Andrew Kerr titled “BLM’s Charity Status at Risk Over Solicitation of Funds to Elect Democrats, Watchdog Says” was posted at Washington Examiner.com on March 25, 2022.
- Looking back to December 2021, an article by Nathaniel Charles titled “BLM-Boosting Lewis Hamilton Accepts Knighthood From the Very Establishment BLM ‘Boycotts’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on Dec. 16, 2021.
- An article by Nathaniel Charles titled “BLM-Backing [Formula 1 Star Driver] Lewis Hamilton Confirms He Will Race in Saudi Despite [Recent] Mass Beheading” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 27, 2022.

### **Comments about district attorney misconduct**

- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled “Antifa Member Accused of Carrying Pipe Bomb Near Conservative Florida Rally Sentenced to Probation, \$450 Fine” was posted at ThePostMillennial.com on March 27, 2022.

### **Comments about reparations**

- Looking back to February 2021, an article by John L. Dorman titled “‘Slavery Ended Over 130 Years Ago’: Former NFL Player Herschel Walker Says Black Americans Shouldn’t Get Reparations” was posted at Business Insider.com on Feb. 21, 2021.
- An article by Natasha Anderson titled “California’s First-in-the-Nation Reparations Panel Votes to Limit Compensation to Just Descendants of Slaves

After Being at Loggerheads Over Payments to All Black People” was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Janie Har titled “California Group Votes to Limit Reparations to Slave Descendants” was posted at [apnews.com](https://www.apnews.com) on March 30, 2022.

### **New variant**

■ An article by Erin Prater titled “Black Americans Were Hospitalized at 4 Times the Rate of White Ones During Omicron’s Peak; Why Stealth Omicron Could Be Even More Devastating” was posted at [fortune.com](https://www.fortune.com) on March 26, 2022.

### **Lockdowns had negative consequences**

■ An article by Brad Polumbo titled “Covid Lockdowns Led to Huge Spike in Human Trafficking, Survivor [Eliza Bleu] Says” was posted at [based-politics.com](https://www.based-politics.com) on March 27, 2022.

■ A video and an article by Heather Hamilton titled “Watch: Fauci Says Not ‘Going to Be Able to Determine’ If Lockdowns Were Worth It” were posted at [washingtonexaminer.com](https://www.washingtonexaminer.com) on March 30, 2022.

### **Helpful treatments**

■ An article by Jason Tidd titled “Ivermectin, Hydroxychloroquine Off-Label Prescription Bill Passes Kansas Senate in Late-Night Vote” was posted at [capital-journal.com](https://www.capital-journal.com) (Topeka, Kansas) on March 24, 2022.

### **Vaccines—follow the money**

■ An article by Natalie Winters titled “Fauci’s Covid-Origins Allies, the Eco-Health Alliance, Boosted Investment Income by 350% Since Pre-Pandemic” was posted at [thenationalpulse.com](https://www.thenationalpulse.com) on March 28, 2022.

### **Comments about ‘people’s convoy’**

■ An article by Gabe Stern titled “Protesting Covid Mandates, ‘People’s Convoy’ Heading Back to California” was posted at [abcnews.com](https://www.abcnews.com) on March 29, 2022.

### **Comments about vaccine mandates**

■ An article by James Gordon titled “SCOTUS Allows Navy to Refuse to Send [Navy] SEALs on Deployment If They Are Not Vaccinated—After 35 Sued Over Pentagon’s Vaccine Mandate” was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by Hannah Bleau titled “NYC Mayor Eric Adams Has No Plans to Rehire [Over 1,000] Unvaccinated City Workers Who Lost Their Jobs” was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by Alejandro Avila titled “[Unvaccinated NBA Player] Kyrie Irving: The Unvaccinated Need to ‘Stand Together’ ” was posted at [outkick.com](https://www.outkick.com) on March 27, 2022.

## Comments about vaccines

- An article by Erika Edwards titled “WHO Is Examining Potential Hearing Problems Linked to Covid Vaccines” was posted at nbcnews.com on March 28, 2022.
- An article by David Gortler titled “FDA, CDC Guilty of Clinical Malpractice and Scientific Fraud by Inaction and Omission on mRNA Vaccine Safety Warnings” was posted at americanthinker.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Lena H. Sun titled “CDC: If You Got Johnson and Johnson’s Vaccine and Booster, Consider an mRNA Shot Now” was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled “Boosters Stop Boosting After Only 4 Months” was posted at March 29, 2022.

## Comments about masks in schools

- An article by Craig Bannister titled “Four in Ten Parents Say School Mask Mandates Hurt Their Kids in a Variety of Ways; Politico-Harvard Study Reveals” was posted at cnsnews.com on March 25, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled “Judge Fires Five Democrat Members of Pennsylvania School Board After They Defied Its Code and Voted to Make Face Masks Mandatory for Students” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 31, 2022.

## Comments about masks for on planes

- An article by Julia Johnson titled “Florida and 20 Other States Sue Biden Administration Over Transportation Mask Mandate” was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled “Ron DeSantis Announces Lawsuit Against Federal [Transportation] Mask Mandate: Not ‘Grounded in Any Science’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 29, 2022.

## Comments about the Razzie awards

- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled “LeBron James Wins Worst Actor at 2022 Razzie Awards [the Tongue-in-Cheek Golden Raspberry Awards Known as the Razzie Awards]” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 27, 2022.

## Comments about the Oscars—prior to the event

- Looking back to February 2020, an article by Kate Cohen titled “Don’t Watch the Oscars for the Movies; Watch for the politics” was posted at washingtonpost.com on Feb. 8, 2020.
- Looking back to April 2021, an article by Peter Suderman titled “Did Politics Ruin the Oscars?” was posted at reason.com on April 23, 2021.
- An article by Tom Leonard titled “Oscars Night Is Now So Suffocatingly Smug, Preachy and Tedious—It’s Time to Roll Up the Red Carpet for Good” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 25, 2022.

- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Oscars Cancels Films That Aren't Woke Enough: Academy to Disqualify Movies That Don't Have Enough Black, Gay and Disabled Actors by 2024—Move Would Have Removed From Contention Last Year's Winner Nomadland and Key 2022 Nominees" was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 25, 2022.
- An article by Nina Metz titled "Column: Movies No Longer Have the Same Cultural Cachet; Of Course Fewer People Care About the Oscars" was posted at [chicagotribune.com](https://www.chicagotribune.com) on March 25, 2022.

### **Comments about this year's Oscars**

- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Oscar Ceremony Is Slammed for Holding a 'Moment of Silence' for Ukraine, but Barely Mentioning the Invasion—Despite Launching Into Multiple Woke Attacks on Republicans in Its First Ten Minutes" was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 27, 2022.
- An article by David Ng titled "Oscars Host Wanda Sykes Slams Florida's Don't Groom Kids Bill: 'We're Going to Have a Gay Night, Gay Gay Gay Gay'" was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on March 27, 2022.
- An article by Hunter Patterson titled "Devout Christian Denzel Washington Had Wise Words for Will Smith at the Oscars" was posted at [themix.net](https://www.themix.net) on March 28, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Will Smith Blew Up 30 Years of Goodwill in 30 Seconds" was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Jada Pinkett Smith Four Days Before the Oscars [on a TikTok Video With Over 6 Million Views]: 'I Don't Give Two Craps What People Feel of This Bald Head of Mine, I Love It'" was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Joanna Crawley and Chris Jewers titled "'We Don't Condone Anyone Hitting Anyone Else': Venus and Serena Williams' Dad Richard (Who Will Smith Played in His Oscar-Winning Role) Slams the Actor Over Chris Rock Slap—as Half-Sister Sabrina Calls for Him to Be Stripped of the Award" was posted at [dailymail.co.uk](https://www.dailymail.co.uk) on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "[Actor] Jim Carrey on Oscars' Will Smith—Standing Ovation: 'Hollywood Is Spineless'—'Not the Cool Club Anymore'" was posted at [breitbart.com](https://www.breitbart.com) on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Savannah Walsh titled "[Actor] Jim Carrey Shames 'Spineless' Hollywood for Applauding Will Smith at the Oscars" was posted at [vanityfair.com](https://www.vanityfair.com) on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Jacob Smith titled "'Woke' Activists Blame Will Smith Slapping Chris Rock on 'White Supremacy'" was posted at [boundingintocomics.com](https://www.boundingintocomics.com) on March 29, 2022.

## Comments about the media

- An article by Stephen Battaglio titled “Shad Khan’s Black News Channel [Based in Tallahassee, Florida] Is Shutting Down” was posted at latimes.com on March 25, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Blanco titled “ ‘Chris Wallace Was the Only Anchor at Fox Not to Helm a Number One Show’: Fox Insiders Rage at Former Host for Claiming He Left the Network Because He ‘No Longer Felt Comfortable’ With Coverage of 2020 Results” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 27, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled “WaPo Has Truly Been the Worst With These KBJ [Judge Ketanji Brown Jackson] Hearings” was posted at townhall.com on March 27, 2022.
- An article by Jack Hellner titled “President Biden Proposes a Punitive Wealth Tax, and the AP Dutifully Publishes a Puff Piece Saying How Great Biden’s Economic Policies Are” was posted at americanthinker.com on March 29, 2022.
- A BBC article titled “Endometriosis: ‘There’s a Fire Inside My Uterus’ [Mentioned That the Condition Affects One in 10 People ‘Who Are Assigned Female at Birth’ to Accommodate Transgender Ideologies]” was posted at bbc.com on March 26, 2022.
- An article by Jack Montgomery titled “BBC Corrects Article Calling Women ‘Assigned Female at Birth’ Instead of ‘Women’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Brandon Gillespie titled “MSNBC Host [Stephanie Ruhle] Baffled That Biden’s ‘Big Wins’ Aren’t Translating Into Higher Approval Ratings” was posted at foxnews.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Michael Goodwin titled “Apologist Press Is ‘Raving’ Mad for Biden—but Americans Say Otherwise” was posted at nypost.com on March 29, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled “CNN Refuses to Deny Report That There Will Be Job Cuts as Soon as May at CNN+ Due to Low Subscriptions Just a Day After the Streaming Service Launched” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 30, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled “ABC’s [Sunny] Hostin: Biden Should Govern Via Executive Order—‘You Can’t Build Consensus With Crazy People’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 30, 2022.

## Democrats worried about Kamala Harris

- An article by Eugene Daniels and Rachael Bade titled “Politico Playbook: Friction Between Harris and Biden Camps Revealed in New Book [by NYT’s Jonathan Martin and Alex Burns]” was posted at politico.com on March 22, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled “ ‘Harris’ Repeated Rhetorical Gaffes Don’t Just Make Her Look Bad—They Undermine American Diplomacy’: Pompeo’s Ex-Speechwriter [David Wilezol] Criticizes Kamala After Another

Bizarre Speech on the Covid Response in Jamaica” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 31, 2022.

■ An article by Jordan Boyd titled “Biden Can Barely Utter a Coherent Sentence, but He’s Still More Eloquent Than Kamala Harris” was posted at thefederalist.com on March 31, 2022.

### **“Let’s Go, Brandon”**

■ Looking back to October 2021, an article by Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled “NASCAR Crowd Chants ‘F\*\*k Joe Biden’ at Talladega; NBC Reporter [Kelli Stavast] Hears Something Else [Claiming ‘Let’s Go Brandon’]” was posted at nypost.com on Oct. 3, 2021.

■ An article by Cork Gaines titled “Anti-Biden ‘Let’s Go Brandon’ Flags Have Become as Conspicuous as Confederate Flags Once Were at NASCAR Races” was posted at businessinsider.com on March 28, 2022.

### **Biden’s mental capacity**

■ An article by Harriet Alexander titled “Biden, 79, Uses ‘Cheat Sheets’ to Answer Press Questions on His ‘Unscripted’ Call for Putin to Be Ousted in Russia: Rand Paul Claims Need for Cue Cards Shows ‘Somebody Who’s in Cognitive Decline’ ” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Geoff Earle titled “Ron DeSantis Criticizes ‘Doddering’ and ‘Quasi-Senile’ Biden for Forcing His Press Team to ‘Clean Up’ His Comments and Calls Him ‘Brandon’ Several Times—While He Speaks ‘Directly’ and Florida Leads From the Front” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by Craig Bannister titled “Rep. Comer: Biden’s Constant Gaffes Put Americans at Risk and ‘Embolden the Deep State’ to Make Decisions Without Him” was posted at cnsnews.com on March 30, 2022.

### **Biden and Harris supporters and detractors**

■ An article by David Faris titled “Democrats Could Still Win in November; No, Really” was posted at theweek.com on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Matt Vespa titled “Inside the Progressive Left’s Secretive and Massive Social Media Army for the 2022 Elections” was posted at townhall.com on March 30, 2022.

■ An article by E. Jeffrey Ludwig titled “Obama’s Third Term [Via Joe Biden] and the Destruction of the American Polity” was posted at americanthinker.com on March 23, 2022.

■ An article by Emma Colton titled “Putin Banked on Obama’s Appeasement to Continue Under Biden, Sparking Russo-Ukrainian War: Expert [James Carafano]” was posted at foxnews.com on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by Alyssa Guzman titled “Beau Biden Foundation Raked in Nearly \$4 Million in 2020 but Only Used \$550,000 on the Charity’s Mission of Pre-

venting Child Abuse: Spent More Money on Six-Figure Salaries, Tax Filings Show” was posted at dailymail.co.uk on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Staff titled “Biden’s Call for Putin’s Ouster Is the Latest Sign That None of His Words Mean a [Darn] Thing” was posted at nypost.com on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by Mairead Elordi titled “New York Mayor Says City Will Dismantle Homeless Encampments Within Two Weeks” was posted at dailywire.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Robert Barnes titled “Supreme Court to Consider California Rules Regarding Treatment of Pigs” was posted at washingtonpost.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Jordan Dixon-Hamilton titled “Biden Says He Didn’t ‘See Any’ of [Nominee] Jackson’s Confirmation; White House Claims He ‘Watched Portions’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Daniel David titled “Only Congress Can Declare War on Russia—Not Joe Biden” was posted at 19fortyfive.com on March 29, 2022.

### **Comments about conservatives**

■ An article by Paul Bedard titled “Criticism of Ginni Thomas [Wife of Clarence Thomas] Seen as Backdoor Racist Squeeze on Justice Thomas” was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on March 25, 2022.

■ An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled “Sally Field: If I See Ron DeSantis or Greg Abbott, ‘I Cannot Be Responsible for What I Would Do’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 26, 2022.

■ An article by Nicholas J. Kaster titled “Eric Metaxes Makes the Case for God” was posted at americanthinker.com on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by Charlie Spiering titled “Joe Biden Signs Anti-Lynching Legislation: ‘Racial Hate a Persistent Problem’ ” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Michael Brown titled “New York City Mayor Eric Adams Fires One of His Appointees [Black Female Pastor] Because of Her Biblical Beliefs [Against Homosexuality]” was posted at townhall.com on March 29, 2022.

### **Trump supporters and detractors**

■ An article by Joel B. Pollak titled “When Trump, in Warsaw, Warned the World About Russia [on July 6, 2017], Media Called Him Racist” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 28, 2022.

■ Looking back to July 2017, an article by Joel B. Pollak titled “Leftist ‘Intellectuals’: It’s Racist for Trump to Defend the West” was posted at Breitbart.com on July 7, 2017.

■ An article by Jackson Richman titled “Trump Asks Putin to Release Dirt on Joe Biden” was posted at mediaite.com on March 29, 2022.

### General interest

■ A Reuters article by Yereth Rosen titled “Evacuation Order Issued for Avalanche-Stricken Anchorage Suburb” was posted at reuters.com on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by David French titled “Getting ‘More Christians Into Politics’ Is the Wrong Christian Goal” was posted at thedispatch.com on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled “The Crucial Role of NAD+ [Nicotinamide Adenine Dinucleotide] in Optimal Health” was posted at mercola.com on March 27, 2022.

■ An article by Gary Gastelu titled “NASCAR Has Reinvented the Windshield Wiper—But Not for Rain [Rather as an Aerodynamic Device]” was posted at foxnews.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Lucas Nolan titled “United States of Apple: Arizona to Offer Digital Driver’s Licenses on Iphones as Other States Develop Plans” was posted at Breitbart.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article by Chris Pandolfo titled “More Churches Are Returning to a Pre-Pandemic Normal, but People Aren’t Coming Back” was posted at theblaze.com on March 28, 2022.

■ A video and an article by Nick Gilbertson titled “Watch: Massive 50+ Vehicle Pileup Crash in Pennsylvania; at Least 3 Dead, Dozens Injured” were posted at Breitbart.com on March 28, 2022.

■ An article titled “The Military Wants AI to Replace Human Decision-Making in Battle” was posted at WashingtonPost.com on March 29, 2022.

■ An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled “The New Sin City? Gov. Kathy Hochul Could Fast Track Approval for Three New Casinos in NYC-Area Aimed at Wealthy Gamblers Within Days—Including a ‘Monoco-Style Gambling Den Atop Saks Fifth Avenue’ ” was posted at DailyMail.co.uk on March 30, 2022.



**Isaiah 55:6-11**—“Seek you the LORD while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the LORD, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. ‘For My thoughts are not your thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,’ says the LORD. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it.”